
 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
25 June 2023 
 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 

Industrial Action 5 and 7 July 
 
As you may be aware, members of the National Education Union (NEU) will be taking industrial action in the form 
of a strike on Wednesday 5 and Friday 7 July, meaning that school will be closed to the majority of students as 
there will not be sufficient staff for us to supervise them safely.  
 
We will, as we have done previously, be contacting the parents and carers of identified students separately to this 
letter, as we will still be hosting provision for certain groups of students. 
 
If you have not received this separate communication by the end of Tuesday 27 June, please note that the school 
will not be open for your child on Wednesday 5 or Friday 7 July, and we will be providing remote learning for them 
to complete at home. 
 
Again, as previously, if you are a critical worker and would like your child to attend on either of these days, please 
email school separately to request provision. 
 
On Wednesday 5 July, school will be closed to all students, other than those above. This will be our transition 
day, during which Year 6 students will be attending. If you are the parent/carer of a student who is starting BBEC 
in September, please refer to the separate letter from Miss David, which details the arrangements for both the 
students during the day and the transition evening. 
 
On Friday 7 July, school will be open to Year 8 students only, in addition to those invited separately. The timings 
of the day will be as follows: 
 
8.35 Arrive; Progress test 1 
10.00 Lesson 2 
10.35 Break 
10.50 Lesson 3 
11.30 Progress test 2 
12.50 Lunch 
1.20 Lesson 5 
2.20 Finish 
 
 
Students not invited into school should go the following websites to complete work in the following subjects.  

 

English Seneca - Learn 2x Faster (senecalearning.com) 

Maths Sparx Maths 
www.corbettmaths.com 

Science Seneca - Learn 2x Faster (senecalearning.com) 

Geography Seneca - Learn 2x Faster (senecalearning.com) 

French and Spanish Seneca - Learn 2x Faster (senecalearning.com) 

 
 

https://app.senecalearning.com/courses/login
https://sparxmaths.com/
http://www.corbett/
https://app.senecalearning.com/courses/login
https://app.senecalearning.com/courses/login
https://app.senecalearning.com/courses/login


 

  

 
Students have their own login for all the above sites and can also access Oak National Academy for a range of 
lessons and learning in all subjects using the following link: Oak National Academy (thenational.academy)  
 
 
Once again, thank you for all your support and I look forward to seeing you all soon. 
 
Yours faithfully  
 
 
 
 
Andrew Taylor         
Headteacher  

https://www.thenational.academy/

